St. Nicholas Christian Women Meeting Minutes

June 1, 2014

Meeting was opened with a Prayer led by Anita Neu. Six Members were present.

Minutes of the last meeting were read by Vicki Landwehr. Motion was made by Irene Rausch to
accept the minutes as read and Seconded by Judy Schutz.

Treasurer Report was read by Judy Schreiner. Motion was made by Barb Walz to accept the
report and seconded by Judy Schutz.

Old Business: Prayer line: Sue Frank is reorganizing the list with those who still want to be on
the list.

We will also have a new signup sheet for the funeral replacement volunteers.

New Business:Fund, Food & Fun Day in Buckmann will be on June 12, 2014 with an 8:00 am
registration. All Christian Women members are welcome to attend with the fees being paid by
the Christian Women Society.

There will be a Conference in New Ulm on June 21, 2014 at St. Mary’s Catholic Church.

Anita Neu reported that Father Tom wanted us to have a discussion on getting more Church
members involved in taking care of the Sacristy set up and cleanup for Saturday night and
Sunday morning Masses.

Parish Picnic is at Kimball this year and a date has not yet been set that we know of.

There was a discussion about the Appreciation Dinner on July 20, 2014 with a 10:00 am mass.
Our Bishop will be in attendance for this event. There will be a sign up sheet with the first 200
people being able to attend.

There was a discussion about changing the Christian Women’s meeting day. It was decided to
keep it as is. We also talked about how to get more women interested in attending these
meetings as they are only 4 times a year. Many items are discussed and with only a few
members present we are not really getting a good account of the full women’s group. The
more people attending the more ideas will be brought to the table.

Doug Caskey spoke about offering his services to do a refresher course on CPR and AED which
will take place before July 20, 2014. The class size has a limit of 20 and cost will be minimal.
More information will be available in the bulletin.

Motion to Adjourn Meeting was made by Judy Schreiner and Seconded by Barb Walz.

Door Prize was won by Judy Schreiner.



